

March 2023

Board of Trustees

Paul D. Wolfe

President

Laurence C. Sibley, Jr.

Secretary

Dianna J. Rienstra Treasurer

Barbara S. Edgar

Administrative Secretary

Rex H. Anderson, Jr.

Deborah H. Barackman

Philip J. Barackman Linda M. Boice

Susan T. Carter

William Edgar Erin R. Imbert

Collier W. Kirkland

Ruth Ann Leduc

Christy S. Leonard

David Clark Moore

Nancy G. Powlison

Stephen K. Salisbury

Member-at-Large

Peter A. Lillback

Board of Reference

Save the date!

A magical evening not to be missed...

On Thursday June 1, at 7:00 pm, on the campus of Westminster Theological Seminary in Glenside, PA, the Huguenot Fellowship will hold a concert to benefit the William Edgar Chair of Apologetics at Faculté Jean Calvin (FJC) in Aix-en-Provence.

It was two-and-a-half years ago that the board of FJC fittingly named its professorship in Apologetics after our beloved Bill, and the response ever since has been thrilling. Contributions have flowed in from around the world to fund this chair, and we're eager to build on that very good beginning.

Thus, a benefit concert!

And it's quite a concert we've got planned.

Stunning jazz? Check. The incomparable Ruth Naomi Floyd will perform.

Pulsating hip-hop? Check. The lyrical Timothy Brindle will perform.

And those two headliners will be accompanied on the bill by other Friends of Bill who will pitch in their talents.

Also, in the lobby of the auditorium, to enjoy both before and after the show, you'll find a silent auction and Provence-themed delights that will make you think you've left Glenside for Aix—without the jet lag!

That's June 1, friends. What better way to usher in the summer months? To borrow from *Carousel*, no doubt June will be bustin' out all over. (And no, that doesn't mean this song will be performed.)

You'll find enclosed with this letter an invitation card with all the details, including a web address to point you in the right direction. It wouldn't be a bad idea to get your tickets soon, since we're expecting a sellout.

And of course, if you're not able to join us that night (we'll miss you!) let me encourage you to consider a contribution to the Edgar Chair Fund to honor the occasion in absentia. Any part you can play in furthering this amazing endeavor will be much appreciated and will plant seeds that bear eternal fruit.

June 1 promises to be one very special evening for one very good cause.

Join us?

Please do!

Edmund P. Clowney Leonard N. Stewart Yours

Paul D. Wolfe, President

Eugene Boyer
Samuel T. Logan

In Memoriam
James M. Boice
Edmund P. Clowney